TEBAY PARISH COUNCIL
Chair – Mr. A. Todd, Honeypot House, Gaisgill
Clerk – Mrs. M. Longworth, Yew Tree Farm, Greenholme
Email – clerk@tebaypc.org.uk
___________________________________________________________________________

NOTICE OF A MEETING TO BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY 25th SEPTEMBER 2019
AT THE METHODIST HALL, TEBAY AT 7.30pm

A G E N D A 

1.  Apologies for Absence

2.  Declarations of Interest and Dispensations
Councillors must declare if they have any pecuniary or non-pecuniary interest in any item on this Agenda

3.  Minutes of the Meeting of 31st July 2019
To approve the Minutes of the above Meeting.

4.  Highways
To consider the consultation letters issued by Cumbria County Council relating to “No Waiting at any Time” restrictions (details of which have been circulated by email).

The Chair will report on discussions that have been held with County Council about the installation of Speed Indicator Devices and whether to fund the balance required to purchase the same.  This Council has already agreed a donation of £500 and this leaves a balance remaining to find of approximately £1800.00.                 

5.  Planning
Eden District Council application 19/0644 – outline application for one dwelling at Silfray, Low Lane, Tebay.

6.  Finance
The following accounts are due for payment:
M. Longworth – salary for August and September					£280.00
HMPG – PAYE for August and September						    70.00
Cumbria Payroll Services – fee for August and September				     28.80
Eden District Council – fee for electoral services 					  105.00
Cumbria County Council – fee for evidence of title to tennis court land		    12.00

7.  Correspondence
7.1  An email has been received from the Yorkshire Dales National Park Authority asking us to complete a survey about housing needs in Tebay and the surrounding area.  They need to gather evidence as to the nature of supply and demand in the area.
7.2  No response has been received to the letter sent about the chickens running “free range” on the recreation ground, or about the caravan parked at the kerbside.
[bookmark: _GoBack]7.3  An email has been received about the forthcoming Fireworks event in Tebay, to be held on 1st November at 6.30pm.  Do members wish to contribute financially – last year the council made a donation of £250.

8.  Reports of District and County Councillors.

9.  Public Participation

10.  Date and Time of the Next Meeting.
The next meeting will be held on Wednesday 30th October at 7.30pm at the Methodist Hall, Tebay.

M. Longworth (clerk)





